March 1, 2007

To:

English Department members

From:

Katherine Kinney, Chair
RE:

Copying

We are heading to a crisis with our copy machines. The new machine is currently producing nearly twice as many copies in a month as it is designed to do. Overuse leads to machine breakdowns which frustrate everyone. Copying remains one of the largest expenses in the department and is on the rise. It is crucial that we take reasonable steps to curb this. 

Please use the department machines only for materials directly related to instruction or research at UCR. The current limits on copies tied to instruction should be observed. While we do allow instructors to pay for copies beyond the allotted amount, this does not mean that it is permissible to use the machine for non-UCR English materials and then pay for them. The current charges do not reflect actual cost and do not take into account the wear and tear on the copier. We are looking at a significant increase in the price of extra copies. 

I would encourage everyone to make greater use of posting class materials on blackboard, and reserve making multiple copies for in-class activities. My own experience in the last two years is that students do expect to print their own copies of syllabi, assignments, etc from Blackboard and can be relied upon to do so.  

